
 

Honours and Awards Committee 

2015 Annual Report 

 

The Honours and Awards Committee comprised of Eugene Boles, Chair; Jeff Mcaskill, Board Rep.; Yvon 
Bourque, Ambulance New Brunswick Rep.; Don Wilson, Public Rep and Crystal Hart-Drake, Member at 
Large. We were unsuccessful in recruiting an Industrial Employer representative. 

The committee held four meetings, two being at the PANB Office and two by teleconference. The 
committee reviewed the Terms of Reference for the committee and all award guidelines as is required 
and recommended to the board that revisions to the committees Terms of Reference, the Contribution 
to Community Recognition and Contribution to Paramedicine Recognition be made, all being approved. 
The committee reviewed the member registration information, identifying members eligible for service 
recognition, distributing to employers for recommendations of employees deserving of nomination for 
the Emergency Medical Services Exemplary Service Medal or Bars. The committee compiled a list of 
members with years of service for Long Service Awards. As a result, twenty two (22) Association 
members were nominated for the EMS ESM and Seventy Nine (79) for Long Service Awards.  

The committee received and approved nominations for the PANB Contribution Awards. The 
Contribution to Community Recognition was awarded to Susan Dugas for her endeavours to make her 
community a better place, in particular the CPR Public Education Program. Clifton Furrow and Clinton 
Constantine were both recipients of the Contribution to Paramedicine Recognition for their life-long 
history of education and promotion of Paramedicine to and for the public.  

A referral for award consideration was received by email, was researched, and a recommendation made 
to the Board that a President’s Letter of Commendation be presented to Anick Belanger and Shannon 
Masse for their for their participation during the RCMP shooting in Moncton in June 2014. They 
volunteered to enter the lock-down area to assess the three RCMP officers and evacuate them to 
hospital. They were commended for their bravery and commitment to provision of care under extreme 
danger. 



In 2014, on a recommendation from the committee and approval by the board, a PANB Healthcare 
Education Bursary and a Continuing Education Grant were introduced in 2015. Three (3) $1000 bursaries 
were approved by the board, one (1) to member Ms. Tera Levasseur, and two (2) to a member’s family, 
Ms. Megane Goulette, daughter of Mr. Edgar Goulette, and to Mr. Jamie Frampton, son of Mr. John 
Frampton. One application for a Continuing Education Grant was received and approved by the 
committee to assist funding a Prehospital Trauma Life Support Course. 
 
Going forward, the committee will endevour to inform award recipients of their awards prior to the 
Annual Vacation selection process of employers so they can make plans to attend the PANB Awards Gala 
should they desire. 
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